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ARVILLE COLLEGE 

Aug.-Sept. 1968 

SECONDARY CERTIFICATION GRANTED 

The Ohio Sitate. Board of Education 
acted June 10, 1968, to grant full ap­
proval to Cedarville College for teache'l' 
education at the elementary and second­
ary levels. The high school program can 
begin wi,th college seniors this coming 
fall. 

Teaching fields have been approved in 
biology, bookkeeping, bookkeeping-basic 
business, comprehensive major in busi­
ness education, elementary education, 
English, general science, his,tory and 
government, mathemaitics, music, physi-

cal science, salesmanship-merchandising, 

comprehensive social studies, speech, 

and stenography-typing. 

For the past ten years Cedarville stu­

dents have been receiving their second­

ary teacher training at neighboring Cen­

tral State University. Now all the work 
may be completed on the Cedarville cam­
pus. 

The elementary portion of the program 

was approved by the State Board of Ed­

ucation two years ago. Two classes have 

completed their programs, and as a re­

sult over 100 young people are fully 

certified and are teaching in Christian 

day schools and in public schools 
throughout the nation. It is interesting 
to note that the lack of regiona:l ac­
creditation has not been a large factor in 
most sitates when Ceda.rville g,raduates 
apply for certification. 

Mr. C. B. Hurst, registrar, who acts as 
teacher placement director, indicates 
that adminis,trators from many states 
regularly include Cedarville on recruiting 

visiits. No Cedarville teacher education 

graduate experiences difficulty in find­

ing placement. In fact, requests exceed 

available persons at least three to one. 

It has also been noted that many area 

administrators pref er employing Cedar­
ville graduates. 

Emphasis will continue to be placed on 

the exciting possibilities of service in 

Christian elementary and secondary 

schools. It is anticipated that the new 

certification will increase the numbe·r of 

students making applica1tion. The 1968-

69 enrollment is expected to reach 850, 
surpassing last year's 822 students. S.tu­

dents interes,ted in enrolling this fall 
should apply immediately. 

... Dr. Clifford W. Johnson 

PASTORS' CONFERENCE 
Pastors are invited to attend the gratis 

conference on campus Sep,tember 9-12, 

1968. No charge will be made for room 

and board. The conference is offered in 

appreciation for the excellent support 

given to Cedarville College by many 
churches, 

Four workshops will be presented in­

cluding: church extensio,n; contempor­

ary theology; communications; and the 

tongues movement. The featured speak­

er will be Dr. Kenneth W. Masteller, 

past0rr of the Haddon Heights (New J er­

sey) Baptis,t Church. His topics include: 

The Pastor and His Pulpit Ministry; The 

Pastor and His Pe0rple; The Pastor and 

His Youth Program; The Pastor and His 

Evangelistic Outreach; and The Pastor 

and His Missionary Vision. 

The deadline for reservaitions is Sep­

tember 3, 1968. Some 160 pastors have 

expressed interest in regisitering, Reser­

vations should be sent to: Dr. James T. 

J~remiah, Cedarville College, Cedarville, 

Ohio 45314. 



FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

Dear Friends : 
As I write these lines we are in the process of remodeling the first 

floor of the Administration building. We are constructing two stair tow­
ers from the basement to the third floor. One of these towers has been 
completed. 

Recently when some of our maintenance men were removing a por­
tion of the building, they discovered among other things some old news­
papers. A February 1, 1899, issue of the Oincinnat,i Times-8tcir carried 
the following news item from Chicago: 

The Chicago Woman's Educational Union today adopted the 
following : 

"Whereas, There is to be another World's Exposition to signalize 
the beginning of the new century to be held in Paris ; and 
"Whereas, the Bible, the world's supreme book has been for our 
own America the source and strength, the light and creative in­
spiration of everything best in our national life, character and 
hope for the future; therefore, be it 
"Resolved, That we most heartily favor the proposition that un­
der the auspices of the United States Government such an appro­
priate and prominent exhibit be made of the Holy Scriptures as 
will be an acknowledgement to the world of what America owes 
to the Bible." 

In contrast to this item is one which appears in The Pcvrkersbitrg 
News) Parkersburg, West Virginia, June 13, 1968. The headline reads 
"Ohio Valley College Hit By Federal Religion Ban." The government 
made $76,000 available for this college to build a chapel, and then made 
it illegal to use the chapel for the purpose intended. Dr. J. M. Powell, 
president of the college said, "We have been instructed not to use the 
chapel any more for either Bible classes or chapel. As I understand it, 
under the interpretation we are not even permitted to say a prayer or 
mention God in that auditorium." 

Dr. Powell further states that it is his understanding that it would 
be "perfectly permissible in the eyes of the government to teach evolu­
tion, communism, anarchy, civil disobedience or any of these things in 
the auditorium, but we must not mention God." 

For some time many of us have been of the opinion that our pri­
vately-owned Christian colleges cannot accept government funds for 
either buildings or operation without submitting to government control. 
In our opinion there will be an ever-increasing number of church-related 
schools controlled in this manner if they seek and accept government aid 
for their educational programs. 

In the days to come it will be difficult enough to maintain our 
Christian schools with a clearcut, uncompromising testimony for Jesus 
Christ without additional difficulty from government control. For this 
reason we are most grateful that the Board of Trustees of Cedarville 
College voted unanimously not to accept government funds for college 
facilities or faculty salaries. 

In a day when many of the prophets of gloom are saying that pri­
vate liberal arts colleges cannot long endure in this present affluent so­
ciety, this decision is either courageous or disastrous, depending upon 
one's point of view. 

It is, indeed, disastrous if our hopes of future success are based up­
on what man can do alone. It is courageous only as such a decision is 
born of God and. leads us to depend upon Him as the great source of all 
supply. When God performs the doing of the work there is no room left 
for man to glory in the accomplishment. 

(Cont. next col.) 

Obviously, God uses His people as 
tools in doing His work. Cedarvine Col­
lege has taken the position that it shall 
n'ot operate by the aid of government 
subsidies; therefore, we must essentially, 
as the only other alternative, depend 
upon our churches. Does your church 
have Cedarville College on its budget for 
your fair share of the operation and ex­
pansion of your college ? 

DR. MILNER'S FLOWER SHOW 
Pictured above are Mr. Carl B. Stokes, 

mayor of Cleveland, Ohio, and Dr. 
George S. Milner, chairman emeritus of 
the Cedarville College Board of Trustees. 
Mr. Stokes presented to Dr. Milner a 
proclamation designating M.arch 3-9, 
1968 as "Home and Flower Show Week.'' 

Dr. Milner has been president of the 
Home and Flower Show since its incep­
tion in 1941. The annual show in Cleve­
land's PubHc Audito,rium is the largest 
o.f its type in the United States. Its pur­
pose accorddng to Dr. Milner is "to moti­
vate people to beautify their homes, 
whether they be humble homes or man­
sions." 

ITINERARY 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

August 
4-10 Camp Pamede1·a, Atlantic City, 

New Jersey 
21-25 Berlin Heights Regular Baptist 

Church, Berlin Heights, Ohio 
27-29 Fundamental Baptist Cong,ress 

Landmark Baptist Temple, 
Cincirunati, Ohio 

Sept. 
6-7 Men's Retreat, Ill-Mo Camp, 

Low Poiiint, Illinois 
9-12 PASTORS' CONFERENCE, 

CedarvHle Colfoge, Cedarville, O. 
13-14 Highland Village Baptist Church, 

Rac,ine, Wisconsin 
15 Norwood Baptist Church, 

Cincinnati, Ohio 



FA CUL TY FACTS 
Miss Alberta Chaff e, librarian, was 

one of 20 selected librarians in the Uni,t­
ed States who a,ttended the 6-week In­
stitute on Asian Materials for College 
Libraries a,t the University of Hawaii. 

Dr. Donald P. Baumann, professor of 
bacteriology and chemistry, attended the 
annual mee1ting of the American Dairy 
Science As,socia,tion held June 17-20 at 
Ohio State University in Columbus, Ohio. 
He v,isited Inter-Collegiate Press Inc. in 
Mission, Kansas for training as advisor 
of the Miracle yearbook. 

Mr. Donald T. Wilcoxon, assistarut p,ro­
fessor of bus-iness, has received his mas­
ter of business administration degree 
from the University of Dayton. 

Mr. Stephen P. 
B r o w n, a 1967 
alumnus of Cedar­
ville College, has 
been employed as 
a librarian at the 
new college li­
brary. He received 
his master of li­
brary science de­
gree from Indi­
ana University in 
June, 1968. 

Mr. Donald Callan, associate professor 
of physical education, has been elected 
basketball chairmarn of District #22 of 
the National Association of Jn,tercollegi­
a,te Athletics for 1968-1969. He also was 
elected chairman of the Affiliated Con­
ferences Committee of the NAIA. 

Five administrators and one faculty 
member represented Cedarville College 
at the GARBC national conference in 
Rochester, New Yo,rk in June. 

Dr. Robert Gromacki, professor of 
Bible and Greek, Dr. Jack R. Riggs, as­
sociate professor of Bible, and Rev. 
Mead C. Armstrong, associate professor 
of Bible, attended the thirteenth annual 
meeting of the Midwesrtern Sec.tion of 
the Evangelical Theological Socielty at 
Trinity Evangelical Dtlvinity School in 
Deerfield, Illinois April 19-20, 1968. 

Miss Joy Mackay, assfatant professor 
of Christian education, has written an 
ail'ticle entitled. "Why the Boom in 
Camping" in the May, 1968 issue of 
Moody Monthly. She conducted four ses­
sions of sitaff training at GARBC Camp 
Beechwood in Indiana. 

Mr. William R. Riter, instrucrto,r of 
business adminis,tration, has been elect­
ed a member of the Ame1•ican Institute 
of Certified Public Accountants. 

Dr. Jack R. Riggs, associate professor 
of Bible, has received his Th.D. degree 
from Dwllas Theological Seminairy in 
Texas. His dissertation topic was, "The 
Argument of Romans 9-11", concerning 
Jewish unacceptance of Ghrist as Mes­
siah. 

Mr. Austin D. Elmore, associate pro­
fessor in biological science, was elected 
to the Steering Committee for the fall 
meeting this year of the Southwes,t Dis­
tric,t of the Ohio College Biology Teach­
ers Conf e1rernce. 

Mr. J. Murray Murdoch, associate pro­
fessor of hisitory, was the first recipient 
of the Faculty Award sponso,red by Stu­
dent Council. The award was given May 
10, 1968 for outsitanding service in class 
and out of class, intellecrtual stimulation, 
and time made available f'or counselling. 

Dr. Robert Gromacki's book, ''The 
M.odern Tongues Movement" has had a 
second printing released by the Presby­
teria,n and Reformed Publishing Com­
pany. 

Dr. Larry S. Helmick, assiistant pro­
fessor of chemistry, jointly had publish­
ed two articles in the March and April 
1968 issues of the Journal of Organic 
Chemistry. The firsit was "Acid-and­
Base-Catalyzed Deuterium-Pro,tium Ex­
change of some Po,lyaza,indenes." The 
second was "Mas,s Spectra of Some Di­
and Triazaindenes.'' 

Mr. Paul H. Gathany, instructor in 
radio and manager of WCDR-FM, has 
completed two tape recordings for the 
General Ass,ocia,tion of Regular Ba.ptist 
Churches. The one-half hour programs 
were requested by the Armed Forces 
Radio Network for possible use world­
wide. 

CHRISTIAN SERVICE VAN 
Pictured left to right are: Mr. Samuel 

Le.Master, Chevrolet dea:ler; Mr. Larry 
Waite, 8tudent Missionary Project chaiir­
man; and Rev. Mead Armstrong, direc­
tor of Christian service. The new, blue 
and white 14-passenger van was pur­
chased by the students of Cedarville Col­
lege for use in various Christian service 
assignments such as jails, rest homes, 
missions, street meetings, etc. 

GRADUATION 1968 
The 15th annual commencement since 

Cedarville College came under Baptist 
administraition was held June 8, 1968. 
The fea,tured speaker was Dr. Carl E. 
Elgena, pastor of the First Baptist 
Church, of New York City. 

Dr. William T. Hopewell, deputation 
secretary of the Association of Baptists 
foil.· World Evangelism became the sev­
enth individual to receive an honorai·y 
degree from Baprtist Cedarville College. 
The Class of 1968, numbering 157, 1·e­
ceived 103 bachelor of arts degrees and 
54 bachelor of science degrees. 

P,ictured above from left to right: Dr. 
James T. Jeremiah, Dr. William T. Hope­
well and Dr. Carl E. Elgena. 

MATCHING GIFT 
Cedarville College was rece11Jtly the 

recipient of gifrts totaling $3290. The 

Ohio Bell Telephone Company conbri­

buted $1250 and the Ford Motor Com-

pany gave $1940. Ford doubles employee 

gifts to qualified institutions. 



"OLD MAIN'S" NEW LOOK 
Pictured below is the Administration 

Building with the north end tower addi­
tion completed. The south tower is cur­
rently under construction. 

Each tower will house a stairwell mak­
ing possible better utilization of inrterior 
space for offices. Care has been taken to 
preserve the original appearance of "Old 
Main" as much as possible. 

This landmark was erected in the late 
1800's and was the firsrt structUJre on 
campus. 

STUDENT FACTS 
Miss Deborah Bush ('68) was awarded 

a four-year University FeHowship at 
Ohio Srta.te University. The awru.·d will 
enable Miss Bush to complete a program 
of studies toward a Ph.D. degree in 
speech. 

Mr. Ronald Allerton ('68) also was 
awarded a fom·-year University Fellow­
ship at Ohio Srtarte University in science. 
Mr. Allerton is spending the summer 
with a research team in Alaska. 

Mr. Bruce McDonald, star baseball and 
basketball player, is tou11ing the Orient 
engaged in basketball eva111ge1ism wi1th 
the Ventmes For Victory team. 

Mr. Larry Waite ('68), basketball co­
captain and student body chaplain, was 
awarded the President's Trophy at 
commencement June 8th. The award is 
based on scholastic ability, character, 
leadership, a,nd sportsmanship. 

Mr. David Wall ('68), a sociology ma­
jor, was awarded the FacUJlty Scholar­
ship Trophy as the graduating senioil' 
with ,the highest grade poi1nt average. 

Two freshmen, Connie Nieboer and 
Tim Northey, and two sophomores, 
Becky McDonald and Donita Baker, spent 
8 weeks in Hawaii this summer learning 
missionary work unde,r two Baprbist Mid­
lVIissions families. 

PASTORS: 
This bulletin will fit 
conveniently i n s id e 
your church bulletin. 

TENNIS CHAMPIONS 
Pictured above is the Cedarville College Yellow Jackets tennis team with coach, 

Murray Murdoch. The team was undefeated in the Mid-Ohio League. They 1·epre­
sented Dis,trict #22 of the NAIA in the national championships and finished 20th in 
the nation in the N AIA ratings. 

Their seasonal record of 9 and O included the first sweep in MOC history of 
the District #22 championship matches. The team took first place in all the singles 
and doubles categories with 19 consecutive wins. 

Over the season, the Yell ow J aclrnts' individual record was 89 wins and 9 losses. 

DEVELOPMENT NEWS 
The college tennis team achieved the phenomenal success of an undefea,ted sea­

son despite the g1·eat handicap of having only on tennis court on which to play. Ef­
f01:its are being made to award and encourage such outstanding accomplishment. 

The trustees of Cedarville College recently voted to build tennis courts as soon 
as funds become available. The total project is esitimated at $23,000 which would 
supply 6 official courts. Topographical problems of grading and leveling land for 
the courts and a nearby lake simultaneously would cost an addiitional $9000. 

Approximately $4114.69 has been raised of which more than half was donated 
by Cedarville College students as their Student Body Project. Friends interested in 
this undertaking may send gifts designated "tennis courts" to: Cedarville College, 
Cedarville, Ohio 45314. 

"FULFILLMENT OF FAITH" REPORT 

Phase One, revised building plans for next five years 
Library 

Gifts received 

Balance needed for library 

Balaince needed for next five years 

Bonds sold to finance dormitories 

Please send me material on : 
O MAKING YOUR WILL D BOND 

$824,000 

$400,000 

300,041 300,041 
$ 99)959 

$562,393 

$563,050 

D LIFE-INCOME AGREEMENTS D GIFT ANNUITIES 
O BEQUESTS, TRUSTS, AND INSURANCE OPPORTUNITIES 

Name~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Address 

City __________ State _____ Zip Code __ _ 



ALUMNI OF NOTE 
Mr. Steve Marshall ('67) received a 

"best-teacher" trophy after his first 
year of teaching from a Bremen, In­

diana 6th grade class. 

Rev. Gerald Fisher ('66) was ordained 
to the ministry April 23rd by the Wash­
ington Heights Baptist Church of Day­
ton, Ohio after passing examination of 
backg'l'ound, testimony, call to mission­
ary translation wo,rk in the Chad, and 

doctrine. 
Airman Gary Shufelt ('67) is on duty 

a,t Tan Son Nhut AB, Vietnam as a medi­
cal records specialis,t. 

Miss Suzanne Eckert ('65) and Mr. 
Arthur Koogler ('68) were married June 

15th. 
Mr. Randall Ross ('67) was a member 

of the Campus Crusade for Christ soccer 
team which toured Mexico July 1-15. 

Mr. William Collins ('18) retired in 
June after 21 years as editorr of Presby­
terian Life magazine. 

Mr. Gordon Chitty ('66) has received 
a Th.M. degree from Dallas (Texas) 
Theological Seminary and was married 
to Miss Kaithy Sprigg June ht. 

Lt. David Jensen 05336053, Co. C. 41st 
Signal Battalion, APO San Francisco, 

California 96312. 
Pvt. John Skillman ('67) is working 

with the Alaskan Radio Forces Netwo,rk 

in Fort Greely. 

Mr. Melvin Frank ('65) received his 
B.D. degree from Los Angeles Baptist 
Theo.Jogical Seminary May 18th. 

Pvt. Norman Barnard ('67) graduated 
from U.S. Army basic training June 14,th 
ait Fort Leonard Wood, Missouri. Mrs. 
Louise Stutesman Barnard ('67) taught 
high school English at Britton High 
School in Tecumseh, Michigan, the past 

year. 
Rev. William Yost ( '57) and his chap­

laincy at the Pennhurst Staite School 
near Philadelphia were feaitured in an 
April ar,ticle in the S.S. paper Today en­
titled, "Jus,t Call It Mercy." 

Mr. Dennis Bellew ('65) was valedic­
torian and rewived an M.R.E. degree and 
an M. Div. deg,ree from Temple Baptist 
Theological Seminary in May. 

Mr. Ward Weaver ('51) sang with the 
Volunteer S.tate Chorale in Houston, 
Texas, in June. The chorale is composed 
of ministers of music of Tennessee 

churches. 
Dr. M. Earle Collins ( '23) is retiring 

after 17 years a.s president of Missouri 
Valley College, He was P'l'esident of 
Tarkio (Missouri) College for 19 years. 

Rev. William T. Hopewell became an 
honorary member of the Cedarville Col­
lege Alumni Association and was 
granted an honorary doctor of divinty de­
gree at commencement June 8th. Dr. 
Hopevvell is deputation secretary of 
ABWE. 

MISSIONARY NEWS 
Rev. Dave ('56) and Joan Austin ('59) 

Gardner have been in New Guinea 6 
months. They are seeking to purchase 
land in Goroka for a new chapel and 
funds to off set the $40 decrease in their 
monthly support since going to this new 
field. 

Rev. Robert ( '55) and Barbara Hill 
( '54) Rogers have seen several saved re­
cently through the ministry of the 
church and are building an ed,iface on the 
3-acre plot. A new church has been start­
ed in Brownsville, Pennsylvania. 

Rev. Don and Carol Brown Middleton 
( '63) are seeking property for Calvary 
Baptist Church in the Cape May, New 
Jersey area. Four new families have 
begun fellowship at the church. About 
$130 in addi,tional support is needed. 

Rev. Samuel and Ellen Smith Horn­
brook ('56) have returned to Mexico af­
ter a furlough with increased suppo,rt, 
and a new Dodge Sportsman. A house 
has been obtained in Poza Rica that 
meets the needs. The island town of Palo 
Blanco was reached with the Gospel in 
April resuLting in 80-100 indications of 
dec,isions for Christ. 

Rev. Ray Reiner ('59) praises God for 
a safe trip from the U.S. to Brazil while 
ferrying a Piper Cherokee. Bad weather 
forced the plane down to 300 feet and 
the fuel pressure indicator dropped to 
nearly zero. 

Dr. Jim and Esther Weiss Entner ('61) 
are grateful that deputation contacts 
have promised 67% of their support thus 
far. On the Palawan, PhilipP'ines medical 
field there is need for a $5000 clin~c 
building and an American nurse. 

Miss Jan Van Horn ( '66) is making 
good progress in language school anxi­
ously awaiting the time when she can 
communicate effectively with the Brazil­

ians. 
Rev. Delbert Geer ( '57) is making color 

slide sets for the new Baptist Mid-Mis­
sfons missionaries. The headqua,rters is 
about to be remodeled for better utiliza­
tion. He has lost about 70 pounds in the 
last year and praises God for souls saved 
as a direct result of audio-visual minis­
tries. 

Rev. Bill Patterson ('54) reports with 
rejoicing liquidation of the church loan. 
The church will eventually go self-sup­
porting, Much prayer is needed for two 
men recently saved and for the summer 
minis,tries of camp, VBS, etc. 

Rev. De Elda ( '60) and Nancy Cope 
( '57) Payton had three saved at a tent 
meeting a,t Vocational Agriculture Col­
lege. The new ministry of radio is un­
derway on a 10,000 watt station four 
times weekly. A 15-minute program costs 
$2.00. The Honda is comple,tely paid for. 

Miss Patsy King ('57) is spending 
time with 41 girls in camp. The camp 
program includes; personal devotions, 
personal hygiene, national history, ex­
erci,ses, home management, Bible read­
ing (situdy, memory, quizzes, etc.) crafts, 
etc. 

Rev. Gordon Wime1· ('55) is delighted 
with the economy of the diesel Land 
Rover. It has 3000 miles already and has 
been used in two evangelistic tournees. 
On a recent trip, 15 were saved. The 
books of James and Jude are ready for 
manuscrip,t form toward translation of 
the New Testament. 

Rev. Verne Kirby, ( '55) is back in the 
continental U.S.A. on furlough with re­
sidence, Box 34, Prospect, Ohio, until Sep­
tember 1st. After this time, the Kirbys 
will live in Cedarville, Ohio. 

Miss Grace Trimble ('67) asks prayer 
for: gaps left by ten couples on fur­
lough; a national pastor for the Acre 
church; baptismal classes for Aquiraz 
believers; and for more laborers. 

HOMECOMING 1968 
Tenative Agenda 

Friday: October 18th 
5 p.m. Class of 1963 Buffet 

7 p.m. 

8 p.m. 

10 p.111. 

Class of 1963 Reunion 

V a,riety Program 

Pep Rally 

Saturday: October 19th 
9 a.m. Alumni Officers Meeting 

10 a.m. Open House 

10 :30 a.m. Parade 

11 a.m. Cross-Country Meet 

11 :30 a.m. Parachute Jump 

11:30 a.m. Lunch 

12 a.m. Alumni Banquet 

2 p.m. Soccer Game 

3 :30 p.m. Alumni Bus,iness Meeting 

8 p.m. Variety Program 

The Trustees and Women's Fellowship 
meet this weekend also. 



The annual missionary conference sponsored by the Fellowship for World Mis-

HEAR 
"CAMPUS CHALLENGE" 

WCRF,· Cleveland, Ohio 103.3 F.M. 

Monday-Friday, 7:50 a.m. 

WPOS, Toledo, Ohio 102.3 F.M. 

Monday-Friday, 6:15 a.rn. 

WFCJ, Miamisburg, Ohio 93.7 F.M. 

Monday-Friday, 11 :55 a.m. 

WEEC, Springfield, Ohio, 100.7 F.M. 

Monday-Friday, 1 :45 p.m. 

WHME, South Bend, Indiana 103.1 F.M. 

Monday-F,riday, 6 :45 a.rn. 

sions resulted in numerous commitments made by CedarviUe College studenits. Spe- WJVA, South Bend, Indiana 1580 A.M. 

cial speakers from left to right were: Rev. John Mitchell of Evangelical Baptist Mis- Mon.-Fri., 6:05 a.m.; Sunday, 11:30 a.m. 

sions; Rev. Russell Ebersole Jr. of the Association of Baptisits for World Evangelism; 

Rev. Karl Luyben of Baptist Mid-Missions; Rev. William Stoner of ABWE; and Rev. vVTGN, Lima, Ohio 97.7 F.M. 

Donald Curtis of the Fellowship of Baptists for Home Missions. 

NAME 
OLD ADDRESS: 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 

Send to: 

Mailing Department 

Cedarville College 

Cedarvme, Ohio 45314 

PRESENT ADDRESS: 

Please remove my name from the college mailing list ( CHECK) 

Mon., Wed., Fri., 3 :20 p.m. 

WRVB, Madison, Wisconsin 102.5 F.lVI. 

Monday-Friday, 12 :45 p.m. 

1968-69 Year Verse 
mPl,at Jje 11W,J! Cll)ZJ1'0Ve things 
tlwt are excellent). that ye 11uty 
7rn sincere ancl wUlw,ut offense 
till the lletJJ of Ghrist.)) 

Philippians 1 :10 

Cedarville College 
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